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enquiries@hazelwoodhigh.co.uk 
 

Telephone: 0161 797 6543 
Issue 15 

Tuesday 11th May 

Mrs. Holden and all the Staff 

 
Dear Pupils, Parents and Carers 

I hope you are enjoying our newsletters and are feeling up to date with everything that is going 
on at Hazel Wood. I wanted to write to you today on the back of Mr Johnson’s briefing on 
Sunday. His announcement did not give a date for Secondary schools to re-open but he did say 
that if the ‘R’ levels are suitably low, Year 10 MIGHT return to school in a few weeks before the 
summer holidays.  

Obviously, that then means then that all other year groups will not return before the 
summer and online learning will continue. In the next couple of weeks, we are going to be 
discussing the possibilities of supplementing our online learning and learning packs with some 
tutorial videos for students led by our staff and we might also try a 'Zoom' assembly! Further 
details to follow but we have been encouraged by our students’ involvement in everything staff 
have offered thus far!  

Despite remaining closed at the moment, we are of course open for key worker pupils and those 
who are vulnerable at this time, these pupils are completing the same work that we set for all 
pupils, based on their year group. Learning from home has been an interesting development for 
us all, balancing home life, sharing the use of laptops and tablets, accessing all the different 
tasks children have been set from both primary school and from us here at Hazel Wood can be a 
challenge.  

I must be really clear that completing work at home is a balance, we have set tasks for all 
subjects – however we do understand the difficulties pupils and families will have to complete 
every task. All we ask for is that pupils have a go at the tasks, if possible, and where they are 
struggling the can contact the teacher on SatchelOne / by school email, or a member of the 
family can contact school reception and we can see if we can help.  
 
For our Year 10 students half way through their GCSE courses we are obviously aiming to keep 
on track with as much of the curriculum as we can, in simple but effective ways. Their Y10 
mentor is in touch regularly and we are logging any concerns, or pupils who have shared they 
are not working, so that we can help fill in the gaps when we do return to school. We will share 
any return to school information for Year 10 as soon as we have the details. 
 
We would like to thank all families at this point for their help with learning at home, many of us 
at school are in the same position and we know how hard this is. We can look at SatchelOne and 
see who has logged on, however this only shows a visit to the website, not that work is being 
completed. Each teacher is looking at the tasks they have been sent and keeping a record of the 
completed work. We celebrate this hard work in the Friday edition of the newsletter, in the 
PROUD FRIDAY section.  

 
Paper packs remain available from Reception for pupils to complete work and have been 
planned for pupils to the end of next week 
 
Thank you to everyone for your continuing support, 
 
Mr P. Greenhalgh 
Headteacher 
 

 
 

School FSM Voucher Update 
 

We are delighted to share that all vouchers have been processed and we have 

https://www.tes.com

/news/watch-disney-

star-leads-nations-

children-singalong  

Sing-a-long with 

Disney – its great fun 

and stress buster! 
 

 

Please email us if you would 

like to include any local item in 

the newsletter 

enquiries@hazelwoodhigh.co.uk 

and we will ensure to include it in 

our next edition. 

 

 To contact school, use the number 

above, alternatively, you can use 

the following emergency mobile 

numbers between 9.00am. - 

3.00pm where you urgently need 

assistance that only school can 

provide. 

 

07872 183707 / 07872 183600 
 

mailto:enquiries@hazelwoodhigh.co.uk
https://www.tes.com/news/watch-disney-star-leads-nations-children-singalong
https://www.tes.com/news/watch-disney-star-leads-nations-children-singalong
https://www.tes.com/news/watch-disney-star-leads-nations-children-singalong
https://www.tes.com/news/watch-disney-star-leads-nations-children-singalong
mailto:enquiries@hazelwoodhigh.co.uk
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A year in the life of the  

Mayor and Mayoress 

Trevor and Evelyn Holt 
 

Our Mayoral Year started in May, 2019 with the 

Mayor-making ceremony at Bury Town Hall and led to 

us experiencing some of the most interesting and 

enjoyable times of our lives. Mayor-making is a lovely 

occasion, which many of our family and friends 

attended. We were delighted that pupils, teachers and 

governors from Broad Oak (now Hazelwood) High 

School were able to join us on the day. 

 

During the year we have visited many different 

groups and organisations; we have some lovely 

memories. All our visits have been immensely 

enjoyable but some of the most memorable were: 

celebrating Pakistan Day at the Jinnah Centre, joining 

the Chinese New Year celebrations in Manchester, a 

very interesting day at the Tower of London to 

commemorate D Day and visiting Dippy the Dinosaur 

at his temporary home in Rochdale. 

We have also had lots of visitors to the Mayor’s 

Parlour, including many school  children, visitors 

from Costa Rica, day patients from Bury Hospice, also 

our dear friends from The Green Café in Clarence 

Park. 

A large part of the Mayor and Mayoress’s roles are 

to support local charities. Bury Hospice and Buddies 

for Children with Autism have been our chosen 

charities but we have also supported Annabelle’s 

Challenge, a local charity which raises funds to 

support research into Vascular Ehlers Danlos 

Syndrome. 

 

Evelyn and I are very grateful for the support we 

have received during the past year. We have had 

many exciting experiences and made a great many 

new friends.  

It is a year we will always remember. 
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Hi All – It’s a Message from Miss March  
 
As you all know I love history and I found this resume of VE Day. I did not create it but I came 

across it whilst working. It might good take five minutes and have look with your family 

There are also some stories from VE Day as well.                       
 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/p02q3cwy 
 

BBC - VE Day Stories 
Reflecting on celebrations across England to mark the end of World War Two. 
www.bbc.co.uk 

 

STORY OF ENGLAND 
Take a chronological  journey  through  the key periods  in  England's past. Explore  
thousands  of years of history  and discover  how the changes that  the country  has seen 
can be traced  through  English Heritage's  sites. 
Learn  how the daily  lives  of ordinary  people  have altered  over  the centuries,  and how 
seismic shift s in  power  and religion  permanently  shaped the nation.  
https://www.english -heritage.org.uk/learn/story -of-england/  
 
 

 
 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/p02q3cwy
https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/p02q3cwy
https://www.english-heritage.org.uk/learn/story-of-england/
https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/p02q3cwy
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Contact Details – Address / Mobile / Landline and Email 

 

We recently shared our concerns about the accuracy of contact 

details for some families and resolving this in the next couple of 

weeks. 

  

 

As we work with our families throughout the year and at this 

challenging time it has become clear that we need to 

communicate as a community really effectively and share 

information that is important to us all.  

 

For Year 7, 8, 9 and11 families you will be contacted by the Form 

Teacher or Year Team member to confirm the details we have.  

Where we cannot contact you by phone we will email. Year 11 

pupils will still need to be contacted with college information, exam 

result arrangements and further care as they start a college, 

apprenticeships or employment. 

Year 10 families will be contacted by mentors. 

 

If we cannot contact you at all we will message your child via 

SatchelOne / School Email to ask you to contact school.  

 

Please can we ask that you work with us as we cross-check 

every pupil in school and our accuracy level improve. Often it is 

a full stop in the wrong place on an email or a .com instead of a 

co.uk.  

 

Thank you 
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Race Around the World  

with  

Mr. Redman 
 

Part One – part two on Friday ! 
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Bolton College Q and A 
session ɀ Year 10 

 
 
 

Bolton College will be running 
a questions and answers 
session for Year 10 pupils on 
Thursday 14th May from 
11:00am-12:00.  

 
If you are interested in 

finding out more about the 
college if can you ask them to 
click on the link below and 
leave their details so we can 
forward joining instructions. 
 
  https://bit.ly/y10qanda 
 

 

 

Allotment Update  
 
Hi All  
I've attached a few pics of the 
allotments as everything is 
starting to grow. We love this 
time of year as we see the 
start of our seed sowings 
become plants strong enough 
to be planted in the soil. It is 
so rewarding.  
 
The hens are doing fine, 
enjoying the sun and having 
lots of dust baths.  
We're all good on site, 
keeping safe and enjoying 
the exercise.  
Looking forward to working 
with you again once we get 
back to some sort of 
normality.  
Take care, keep safe 
Ms Ruddock 

 
 

https://bit.ly/y10qanda
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